

STOCK PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk – Lorraine Green

23 Glebe View, West Mersea, Colchester, Essex. CO5 8GH

Tel. No. 07757 114952

Website: www.stock.org.uk/council

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 24TH MAY 2010 AT STOCK VILLAGE HALL, COMMON ROAD, STOCK AT 7.30PM.

Present: *Cllrs. Millernas, Phillips, Finch, Hawkes, Rilstone, Woodward and Otter*
Minute Secretary: *Lorraine Green*
In The Chair: *Cllr. Dixon*
Also Present: *4 Members of the Public, Chelmsford Borough Cllr. Ian Grundy and PCSO Kay Fleming*

		ACTION
2369.	ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN. Cllr. Millernas took the chair and asked for nominations for Chairman. Cllr. Finch proposed Cllr. Dixon, which was seconded by Cllr. Hawkes. Cllr. Dixon was therefore nominated	
2370.	ELECTION OF VICE-CHAIRMAN. The Chairman asked for nominations for Vice-Chairman. Cllr. Woodward proposed Cllr. Millernas, which was seconded by Cllr. Finch. Cllr. Millernas was therefore nominated and he signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office form.	
2371.	APPOINTMENT OF INTERNAL AUDITOR. The Clerk reported that Peter Bentley was happy to be re-appointed as Internal Auditor. Cllr. Finch proposed Peter Bentley which was seconded by Cllr. Millernas. The Clerk thanked Peter Bentley in his absence and suggested a letter of thanks be sent which was agreed by the Parish Council.	
2372.	APPOINTMENT OF PARISH PASSENGER TRANSPORT REPRESENTATIVE. Cllr. Finch proposed Cllr. Otter, which was seconded by Cllr. Hawkes. Cllr. Otter agreed to carry on as Parish Passenger Transport Representative and was therefore re-appointed. Cllr. Phillips opposed Cllr. Otter as Passenger Transport Representative.	
2373.	APPOINTMENT OF P3 FOOTPATH REPRESENTATIVE. Cllr. Woodward proposed Cllr. Finch, which was seconded by Cllr. Hawkes. Cllr. Finch was re-appointed as the P3 Footpath Representative. Cllr. Finch advised that he would be the single representative as he had not received any response from his advert for assistance.	
2374.	APPOINTMENT OF TREE WARDEN. Cllr. Millernas proposed Cllr. Woodward, which was seconded by Cllr. Finch. Cllr. Woodward was re-appointed as Tree Warden.	
2375.	APPOINTMENT OF VILLAGE HALL REPRESENTATIVE. Cllr. Millernas proposed Cllr. Johnson which was seconded by Cllr. Finch. Cllr. Johnson was appointed as Village Hall Representative.	
2376.	DEMOCRATIC TIME. A parishioner reported that 10 -15 years ago there was a constant humming from the electric pylons outside his house in Smallgains Lane. The box was changed 8 -9 years ago and the humming stopped. A new box has now been installed and the humming is back. The Chairman told the parishioner to contact the electricity company. A group of parishioners complained about the speed of traffic in Smallgains Lane. They advised that vehicles do not slow down and are driving up the verges. It is very dangerous when walking ponies. One parishioner advised that she was representing lot of the residents and stated that somebody is going to get hit soon and vehicles do not slow down for horses. One parishioner had spoken to Mr Dobinson at ECC Highways who advised that he had not had enough back-up from the local Cllr and Parish Council. Cllrs. Dixon and Millernas advised that they had spoken to ECC Highways regarding the matter who advised that they have paperwork going back 30 years relating to the matter. The Chairman advised that there is a national directive on reclassifying A and B roads and other areas will be looked at where they are able to. The Chairman advised that the Parish Council have pressed for	PCSO/JD

	<p>all roads in and around the village to be looked at.</p> <p>A parishioner stated that Smallgains Lane is used as a cut through. CBC Cllr. Grundy advised that it is not the only road in the village that has a problem. He said he has a problem on many of the roads in Stock and he has taken up the problems with Highways. PCSO Fleming advised that she cannot stand with a speed camera due to the speed limit of the road but agreed to E-mail the Inspector and ask the Traffic Police at some point to put someone down there randomly. She had spoken to Highways about putting a speed loop down but they had advised that they will not fund another one being put down as one has been placed there in the last two years. The Chairman requested feedback from the Police. It was reported that there is extra traffic due to the big livery yard and three nurseries. It was agreed the Chairman would take the matter up with Highways and add extra emphasis regarding the extra facilities and extra traffic in Smallgains Lane. It was agreed that a Councillor would attend with the Police when they carry out the speed check. Cllr. Rilstone suggested having a temporary speed limit in Smallgains Lane whilst the roadworks are carried out in the High Street. It was agreed that this was a logical idea and the Chairman would seek a meeting with Highways.</p>	
2377.	<p>APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE.</p> <p>Cllr. Johnson sent her apologies.</p>	
2378.	<p>MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS HELD ON 19TH APRIL AND 26TH APRIL 2010</p> <p>Cllr. Otter stated that the Clerk's address was stated as the Village Hall. The Chairman advised that this was a one off and the records had been amended.</p> <p>The Minutes of the Meetings, having been previously circulated, were then duly signed as a true record of events.</p>	
2379.	<p>DECLARING ANY PERSONAL OR PREJUDICIAL INTERESTS.</p> <p>Cllrs. Otter and Dixon declared an interest in Village Design Statement. Cllrs. Phillips and Rilstone advised that they were members of the Heritage Society. Cllr. Phillips is also a volunteer at The Mill.</p>	
2380.	<p>POLICE MATTERS.</p> <p>Cllr. Grundy had mentioned to PCSO Fleming that the Beer Festival could be a problem to the village. PCSO Fleming said that she knew there would be parking issues with the beer festival and is personally on duty all weekend so will ensure that the event is on the internet and make sure that South Woodham Police Station are aware that the festival is taking place. She also agreed to speak to Michelle at The Hoop and ask the Police Units to look at the traffic if they are in the area.</p> <p>PCSO Fleming reported that since the beginning of May there had been some thefts. 6th May tools were stolen from a vehicle at Crondon Park Golf Club, 13th May lead was stolen off the roof at Billericay Rugby Club and there had also been a theft of a sign in Stock Road but the complaint was later withdrawn. On the 17th May there had been the theft of a Tom Tom and tools at Prestons Farm. On the 20th May two stolen vehicles had been found in Dakyn Drive. One vehicle had been stolen in Stock but found in Runwell. PCSO Fleming reported that Millennium burglaries are still taking place and advised parishioners to be aware. PCSO Fleming that the Village Hall had complained about a van that had been parked in the car park overnight about 8 weeks ago. PCSO Fleming advised that she had parked the vehicle there following the arrest of four gentlemen for theft of metal. There was nowhere to put their vehicle so she had parked it in the car park. She advised she would get in touch with somebody next time before leaving a vehicle there. Cllr. Woodward advised that the Village Hall Management Committee had accepted the explanation at the AGM.</p>	
2381.	<p>MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES.</p> <p>Speed Indicator Signs – Nothing to report.</p> <p>Footway from Post Office to Greenwoods – Nothing further to report.</p> <p>Essex County Council Community Initiatives Fund Grant – The fence had now been erected and Clerk had paid the invoice. Grant to now be claimed from ECC. Cllr. Woodward organising the benches. ECC had placed the works order for the new zebra crossing. Cllr. Finch said that the fence was very inconspicuous. It was agreed that a notice was needed stating No Dogs and Keep Gate Closed. The Chairman said that it was not unreasonable that the Parish Council put the concrete bases down as two parishioners were willing to donate benches. It was agreed that the fence should now be insured. Clerk to organise.</p> <p>Living Landscapes Project – The Chairman had been unable to attend the meeting. It was agreed that the item should be removed from the Agenda.</p>	<p>PW/CLERK</p> <p>CLERK</p>

	<p>Bollards outside 14/16 Mill Road – Mrs Lockwood of ECC sent some background information and photographs regarding the meeting between Mouchel and the landowner. Clerk to circulate.</p> <p>Pot Holes - It was reported that a lot of pot holes had been repaired.</p> <p>Parish Sports Programme – Booked for 2nd June between 9.30am and 12pm and 2nd August between 1.00pm and 3.30pm. The Sports Pavilion will be open for both events. Cllr. Woodward had arranged advertising.</p> <p>People parking on the grass verge by The Hoop next to the cottages – Clerk to check with Bob Hale whether he is able to install sign.</p> <p>Verges dug up and the edging churned up in School Lane – Highways dealing with matter.</p> <p>Flooding outside the Almshouses – Highways dealing with matter.</p> <p>Buttsbury Bridge – Danny Jennings of ECC advised that he would like to assure the Parish Council that considerations into imposing restrictions at the bridge will be included in their forthcoming meeting with their historic buildings colleagues where they will be discussing how they can better protect the counties historic bridges. One problem with weight and width restrictions is whether they are policed or adhered to and so can be a costly measure to impose if they are simply going to be ignored. Also many larger vehicles would continue to use the lane including those for access for deliveries, agricultural vehicles and emergency vehicles even with restrictions imposed. For this reason we will also be discussing other methods of protection during our meeting such as physically constructed measures which would protect the bridge.</p> <p>Bad Conditions at Junction of Downham Road/Mill Road – Nothing to report.</p> <p>Overgrown hedges in village – Reported to Highways.</p> <p>Stock Sure Start Children’s Centre Partnership Board Meeting - Cllr. Dixon had attended the meeting. The Chairman said that the service was not something that was greatly supported in the village.</p> <p>Civic Service at Chelmsford Cathedral – Cllr. Rilstone to attend on 13th June.</p> <p>Play Area Annual Inspection – Wicksteed to carry out Inspection on 1st July 2010.</p> <p>Damaged Honeypot Lane sign and signpost at the junction of Ingatestone Road and B1007 – Nothing to report.</p> <p>Knocked down signpost at Ingatestone Road/Stock Road South - Reported to Highways.</p> <p>Stock Village Group on Facebook - The Clerk had looked into the matter and various residents are members but you have to be a member of Facebook to join the group.</p> <p>Salt Bins – Highways had confirmed that the salt bin on Stock Hill was included within their re-filling programme and the bin will be re-filled around October and will be re-filled over the winter period depending on use.</p> <p>Planting at Fosters Close – Lynn Cameron of CBC had advised that the boundary hedge has now been planted satisfactorily and she will be taking no further action.</p> <p>Blocking of High Street by Scaffolding - Fiona Clark of ECC had visited the site and no scaffolding was in place. She advised that any scaffolding erected on the highway requires a licence which is issued from ECC’s office.</p>	<p>CLERK</p> <p>PW</p> <p>CLERK</p>
<p>2382.</p>	<p>GENERAL CORRESPONDENCE.</p> <p>The following letters were read out:-</p> <p>a) Mr Ward regarding planning application no. 10/00278/FUL, Fosters Close. The E-mail was discussed and it was agreed that the Clerk should write back advising that the Parish Council were awaiting the outcome of the planning application from CBC.</p>	<p>CLERK</p>

	<p>b) Naomi Wingrove at CBC regarding bringing Neos or Skate Board Ramps to the Parish for the Summer Holidays. Clerk had given Cllr. Woodward details to book. The dates Cllr. Woodward had proposed were 27th August or 1st September.</p> <p>c) ECC regarding Caring for your Traditional Building course at Great Dunmow Maltings on Saturday 5th June. Cllrs. Millernas and Rilstone wished to attend. The Course cost £25.00 per person. All agreed. Clerk to organise.</p> <p>d) ECC had advised that work is soon to start on the construction of the Chelmer Valley Park and Ride site which is due to open in April 2011.</p> <p>e) Jim Higgins of Mill Road regarding the damage to the grass verges at the top of Whites Hill which have been badly eroded and reporting that a large water filled pothole has now developed. Mr Higgins felt that the damage had been caused by the large vehicles aligned to the development of the new house being built on the former site of Landry and requested that the Parish Council approached the Site Manager and Highways. Cllr. Otter declared a prejudicial interest and left the room. The Chairman stated that the verges had gone and had eroded back by about 2ft which now fills with water and the triangle of grass has disappeared and is a serious rut. The Chairman proposed that he talks to the Site Agent and remind him of the owner's commitment to the Parish Council. The owner also stated that vehicles would not be parking on the highway but on his land. Cllr. Woodward advised that Mr Higgins had swept the whole road himself and had not been done by the builders. Cllr. Woodward agreed to speak to Mr Higgins and advise him of the outcome.</p> <p>f) Cllr. Hume of ECC advising that the Highways Community Infrastructure Fund (HCIF) will cease following this year's programme. The general CIF will continue to run. The Chairman advised that the Councillors needed to start to think of projects to apply for a CIF grant, i.e. Speed Indicator Signs.</p> <p>g) Cllr. Phillips in a personal capacity regarding cycling.</p> <p>h) Brian Goodwin of RCCE regarding the Village Agents Pilot Project Promotion and advising that the scheme is extending to Stock. The local Village Agent will be in touch shortly to discuss how they can work with the Parish Council to develop and promote the services in Stock. Cllr. Otter felt that it was a duplication of services.</p> <p>i) Tracey Chapman, Cabinet Member for Environment and Waste, at ECC asking the Parish Council to support 'Love Where You Live' week from 7th to 14th June. ECC and CBC are working closely with Keep Britain Tidy, the Cleaner Essex Partnership and volunteering organizations to improve street cleanliness through community led action. Mrs Chapman is requesting that litter picking events are set in the community. It was decided that as nobody turned up at the last event the Parish Council would leave it especially as there was not enough time to organise the event.</p> <p>j) Cllr. Otter enquired why the CPRE letter that had been circulated was not read out. The Chairman advised that the matter was discussed at the Planning Meeting on the 10th May. Cllr. Otter stated that the Planning Inspectorate had sent information about the Inquiry and numerous letters had been circulated regarding the subject and the matter had been raised by a member of the public. She stated that the letter was only circulated and not discussed. The Chairman stated that Temple Farm had been discussed on numerous occasions and it had been decided by the majority that the Parish Council would not attend the Inquiry as it is not within the parish of Stock. The Parish Council have made their feelings known regarding transport which is vehicle impact. Cllr. Grundy advised that he had taken on the matter on the Parish Council's behalf.</p>	<p>PW</p> <p>CLERK</p> <p>JD/PW</p>
<p>2383.</p>	<p>PLANNING MATTERS.</p> <p><u>Applications</u></p> <p>Application No. 10/00691/FUL. Replacement dwelling. Location: The Cottage, Whites Hill, Stock. Applicant: Mr Rob Sparrow. The Parish Council commented that the development is too large a scale in the Green Belt. This is not sustainable development as it has recently been renovated.</p>	<p>CLERK</p> <p>CLERK</p>

	<p>Application No. 10/00440/FUL. Single storey side extension to existing garage. Location: Baytree Lodge, 12 Common Road, Stock. Applicant: Mr Paul Johnson. The Parish Council had no comments to make.</p> <p><u>Chelmsford Borough Council Planning Decisions</u></p> <p>Nothing to report.</p> <p><u>Applications for Works to be carried out on trees in Conservation Area and trees that have Tree Preservation Orders.</u></p> <p>Nothing to report.</p> <p><u>Planning Appeals and Decisions.</u></p> <p>Nothing to report.</p> <p><u>Tree Preservation Orders.</u></p> <p>Nothing to report.</p> <p><u>Planning Correspondence</u></p> <p>48 Well Lane – Nothing to report.</p> <p>Possible Listing of Whitegates in Mill Road and Mill Cottage in Mill Road – Cllr. Rilstone had spoken to his Cousin who advised that it is probably not worth applying for listing. Clerk to remove item from Agenda.</p> <p>Parish Council Forum - Cllrs. Dixon, Millernas and Otter to attend on 26th May 2010. Cllr. Phillips could no longer attend due to his house move.</p> <p>The SCI First Review Document was adopted by CBC on 18th May 2010. A Consultation Feedback Report was also approved at the meeting.</p> <p>North Chelmsford Area Action Plan (NCAAP) – The Development Policy Committee will refer the recommendations to the Full Council on the 9th June for a final decision.</p> <p><u>Urgent Planning Matters Not On This Agenda</u></p> <p>Nothing to report.</p>	
2384.	<p>FINANCE.</p> <p>Parish Councillor Allowances – The Clerk read out an E-mail from Brian Mayfield at Chelmsford Borough Council who advised that the rates for 2010/11 will remain the same as those for 2009/10. Clerk to arrange cheques. Cllr. Otter advised that she would not be claiming and gave the Clerk a letter to this effect. Clerk to arrange cheques for all other Councillors who received their allowance of £119.18.</p> <p>Revised Budget 2010-11 – The Chairman circulated the documents and discussed them. All agreed revised Budget.</p> <p>Approval of Accounts for 2009/10 including Approval of Annual Return and Statement of Assurance for Accounts 2009/10 - The Clerk had prepared the accounts and circulated them to the Councillors. The Chairman and Clerk were authorised to sign the accounts. The Clerk advised that Peter Bentley had carried out the internal audit. The Chairman and Clerk were therefore authorised to sign the necessary documents in order that the Clerk could send them to The Audit Commission for the external audit.</p> <p>Audit of Accounts for 2009/10 - The Clerk advised that the accounts were available for inspection between 14th June and 9th July and that a notice advertising the audit would be placed on the noticeboard on the 28th May. The accounts had to be returned to Audit Commission by 12th July 2010.</p>	<p>CLERK</p> <p>CLERK</p> <p>CLERK</p>

	<p>Cheques to be Signed - The following cheques were approved for payment and signed:</p> <table border="0"> <tr> <td>101539</td> <td>£1,193.11</td> <td>Mrs L.J. Green</td> <td>Salary 01.05.10 – 31.05.10</td> </tr> <tr> <td>101540</td> <td>£ 547.87</td> <td>HM Revenue and Customs Only</td> <td>PAYE and N.I.</td> </tr> <tr> <td>101541</td> <td>£4,170.94</td> <td>Collinson Fencing Ltd</td> <td>Fencing around Play Equipment on Common</td> </tr> <tr> <td>101542</td> <td>£ 394.50</td> <td>Mr P.H. Williams</td> <td>Grass Cutting April 2010</td> </tr> <tr> <td>101543</td> <td>£ 64.80</td> <td>Mrs L.J. Green</td> <td>Expenses</td> </tr> <tr> <td>101544</td> <td>£938.23</td> <td>Aon Limited</td> <td>Insurance Renewal</td> </tr> <tr> <td>101545</td> <td>£119.18</td> <td>Mr John Dixon</td> <td>Parish Councillor Allowance</td> </tr> <tr> <td>101546</td> <td>£119.18</td> <td>Mr John Millernas</td> <td>Parish Councillor Allowance</td> </tr> <tr> <td>101547</td> <td>£119.18</td> <td>Mr Chris Finch</td> <td>Parish Councillor Allowance</td> </tr> <tr> <td>101548</td> <td>£119.18</td> <td>Mrs P.J. Johnson</td> <td>Parish Councillor Allowance</td> </tr> <tr> <td>101549</td> <td>£119.18</td> <td>Mr Peter Woodward</td> <td>Parish Councillor Allowance</td> </tr> <tr> <td>101550</td> <td>£119.18</td> <td>Mr Michael Hawkes</td> <td>Parish Councillor Allowance</td> </tr> <tr> <td>101551</td> <td>£119.18</td> <td>Mr Adrian Rilstone</td> <td>Parish Councillor Allowance</td> </tr> <tr> <td>101552</td> <td>£119.18</td> <td>Mr Charles Phillips</td> <td>Parish Councillor Allowance</td> </tr> </table> <p>Transfer of Funds – On the 5th May 2010 £20,000.00 was transferred from the Community Account to the Base Rate Tracker Account. On the 24th April 2010 £6,000.00 was transferred from the Base Rate Tracker Account to the Community Account.</p> <p>The first half Precept amounting to £20,000.00 had been received.</p> <p>Clerk to arrange payment of Insurance Renewal which amounted to £938.23. Clerk to add on new fence around play equipment to policy.</p>	101539	£1,193.11	Mrs L.J. Green	Salary 01.05.10 – 31.05.10	101540	£ 547.87	HM Revenue and Customs Only	PAYE and N.I.	101541	£4,170.94	Collinson Fencing Ltd	Fencing around Play Equipment on Common	101542	£ 394.50	Mr P.H. Williams	Grass Cutting April 2010	101543	£ 64.80	Mrs L.J. Green	Expenses	101544	£938.23	Aon Limited	Insurance Renewal	101545	£119.18	Mr John Dixon	Parish Councillor Allowance	101546	£119.18	Mr John Millernas	Parish Councillor Allowance	101547	£119.18	Mr Chris Finch	Parish Councillor Allowance	101548	£119.18	Mrs P.J. Johnson	Parish Councillor Allowance	101549	£119.18	Mr Peter Woodward	Parish Councillor Allowance	101550	£119.18	Mr Michael Hawkes	Parish Councillor Allowance	101551	£119.18	Mr Adrian Rilstone	Parish Councillor Allowance	101552	£119.18	Mr Charles Phillips	Parish Councillor Allowance	CLERK
101539	£1,193.11	Mrs L.J. Green	Salary 01.05.10 – 31.05.10																																																							
101540	£ 547.87	HM Revenue and Customs Only	PAYE and N.I.																																																							
101541	£4,170.94	Collinson Fencing Ltd	Fencing around Play Equipment on Common																																																							
101542	£ 394.50	Mr P.H. Williams	Grass Cutting April 2010																																																							
101543	£ 64.80	Mrs L.J. Green	Expenses																																																							
101544	£938.23	Aon Limited	Insurance Renewal																																																							
101545	£119.18	Mr John Dixon	Parish Councillor Allowance																																																							
101546	£119.18	Mr John Millernas	Parish Councillor Allowance																																																							
101547	£119.18	Mr Chris Finch	Parish Councillor Allowance																																																							
101548	£119.18	Mrs P.J. Johnson	Parish Councillor Allowance																																																							
101549	£119.18	Mr Peter Woodward	Parish Councillor Allowance																																																							
101550	£119.18	Mr Michael Hawkes	Parish Councillor Allowance																																																							
101551	£119.18	Mr Adrian Rilstone	Parish Councillor Allowance																																																							
101552	£119.18	Mr Charles Phillips	Parish Councillor Allowance																																																							
2385.	<p>COUNCILLOR/CLERK'S REPORT.</p> <p>Cllr. Woodward had spoken to Mr Osib after Cllr. Johnson had reported that there is a dead tree on Greenwoods side of the B1007 just past the gate which is dangerous and the hedge also still needs to be cut back.</p> <p>Cllr. Grundy advised that the Parish Council need to continue to watch the developments at Runwell as people are saying move the Prison to Temple Farm. Another application is being put in and the other one has been withdrawn. The applicants are now looking to reduce the height and the case will be heard at the beginning of July.</p> <p>Cllr. Grundy advised that there will be an option for another 300 spaces at the new Park and Ride to cover students. CBC are looking at all the parking Chelmsford and they could lose income from the town car parks with the new Park and Ride opening.</p> <p>Cllr. Grundy advised that John Whittingale, the new M.P., wanted to hold surgeries in the village. The first one will be held on 1st June in the Village Hall which will give parishioners the opportunity to voice local issues. Parishioners need to ring for an appointment and it is planned they will be held every month.</p> <p>Cllr. Woodward reported that the noticeboards are being used for personal advertising, i.e. baby sitting, tree surgery etc. It was agreed that if the noticeboards are cluttered or more important notices need to be put up the other notices can be taken down.</p> <p>Cllr. Otter attended a Passenger Transport Meeting on the 4th May 2010 and reported as follows: - From April 2011 ECC will be responsible for bus passes and not CBC. Details are still being negotiated but eventually all bus passes will have an ECC logo. Existing passes will be honored. ECC are currently lobbying Government for a fairer funding formula that fully meets the cost of the scheme.</p> <p>There is a pilot scheme in Colchester regarding concessionary fares for young people. The scheme entitles all children aged 5-19 years to half price bus fares. Cllr. Hume will review the pilot in September 2010. Stock Parish Council have previously lobbied for cheaper children's fares and it was suggested that the Parish Council to write a letter to Councilor Hume (ECC Transport) supporting the scheme and asking for standardization of children's concessionary fares across Essex. The letter also to state that Stock Parish Council would not wish to see other current concessions reduced. All agreed. Cllr. Otter to draft a letter and circulate.</p>	MO																																																								

	<p>The consultation regarding a diversion to 100 bus route on Sundays had received a low response. It is probable that the diversion will be operated for a trial period.</p> <p>A free bus service to Hyland House from Market Road, Chelmsford (courtesy of ‘Friends of Hylands House’) will operate 7th June, 5th July and 2nd August 2010 departing 11am, 12.30pm and 1.30pm returning 3pm, 4.30pm and 5.30pm.</p> <p>There are 900 park and ride spaces available at Sandon Park and Ride. Work has started today at Chelmer Valley to provide 700 park and ride spaces hopefully to open in March 2011.</p> <p>There are talks about improving public transport to Broomfield Hospital these are on-going. Cost is a problem.</p> <p>Cllr. Phillips reported that he had spoken to ECC and the new bus stops will be installed in Downham Road/Mill Road.</p> <p>Cllr. Phillips advised that the Old School House was being listed but was still being looked into. Cllr. Phillips urged people to purchase the Billericay Gazette as he has got more information on Stock than the Essex Chronicle.</p> <p>It was reported that an internet connection is now in the Village Hall.</p>	
2386.	<p>DISCUSSION ITEMS.</p> <p>Stock Library – Cllr. Millernas had reported to the Clerk that the wall in the old library has a large crack in it and before the Parish Council agree to do a deal they need to have the crack looked at. Jenny Berkley had the building surveyed. The Chairman had heard back from the Head of Asset Management at ECC and had received the forms to be completed to get the grant/discounted price. The building has now been declared surplus to requirements and was being touted around Essex to see if anybody wants the building. The Chairman said he would circulate the forms to Jenny Berkley.</p> <p>Replacement Bus Shelter – The Clerk had ordered the bus shelter and it is due for delivery w/c 14th June. ECC to prepare base prior to this date.</p> <p>Parking at the Village Hall – Cllr. Johnson advised that the matter had been discussed at the Village Hall Management Committee Meeting. They had agreed to allow parking to continue as at present. Cllr. Grundy said that more signs needed to be erected around the village to let people know that they can park in the Village Hall. Cllr. Otter reported that the cricketers were parking in Common Road rather than using the Village Hall Car Park.</p> <p>Community Payback – Nothing to report.</p> <p>Allotments – It was agreed to discuss the matter at the next meeting and advertise in Stock Press to see if anyone has any land available.</p> <p>CRC Research into Mobile Phone Coverage – The matter was discussed and the Chairman advised that T-mobile reception is very poor in certain areas of the village.</p> <p>Your Choice of GP Practice: a Consultation on how to enable people to register with the GP Practice of their choice – It was agreed that there is a good practice in the village so no comments would be made.</p>	JD
2387.	<p>RISK ASSESSMENT.</p> <p>Nothing to report.</p>	
2388.	<p>DATE OF NEXT MEETING.</p> <p>The next Meeting of the Parish Council will be the Planning Meeting on Monday 14th June 2010 at 7.30pm and the main Meeting will be on Monday 28th June 2010 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.</p>	
2389.	<p>CLOSED MEETING FOR OPENING TENDERS.</p> <p>Nothing to report.</p>	

The Chairman thanked everyone for coming; the meeting closed at 9.50pm.

Signed (CHAIRMAN).....DATE.....